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Plumber 

Consultation Discussion Guide 
 

SUBMISSIONS DUE:  March 21, 2025 

 

Introduction 

This guide is sent on behalf of the Plumber Industry Working Group (IWG).  
 
The Plumber IWG is currently considering recommendations to the Apprenticeship and 
Certification Board (the Board) on amendments to the technical training standards of the 
Plumber trade.  
 
Before it makes any recommendations, the IWG must seek input from employers and 
employees in these trades. Based on the feedback it receives, the IWG may re-evaluate 
its recommendations. This discussion guide has been created to solicit your feedback to 
inform the IWG. 

 
Background 

The task of updating the technical training standards for Plumber was initiated in 2024 
as the Apprenticeship and Certification Board identified it for review in 2024-2025. The 
proposed technical training framework for the trade is based on the most recent 2023 
Plumber Red Seal Occupational Standard and the in-school training topic sequence is 
based on the final recommendations of the Canadian Council of Directors of 
Apprenticeship’s Harmonization Initiative. As a result of the changes specified through 
the Harmonization Initiative and related consultations, the technical training standards 
have been redeveloped and written to reflect the latest Plumber Occupational Standard 
and sequencing documents.  

 
Proposed Recommendations 

The Plumber Industry Working Group is asking for your feedback on the proposed Level 
Chart (Appendix A), which outlines the units in each level of technical training. You may 
refer to the existing Level Chart (Appendix B) for comparison. The proposed in-school 
technical training for Plumber would maintain the four-level framework (10-9-8-8) 
totaling 35 weeks. Do you agree or disagree with the changes to the Level Chart? If you 
disagree, what changes would you recommend? 
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Response 

The deadline for written comments on the proposed recommendations is March 21, 
2025. You may also include comments to the IWG regarding issues not addressed in 
this consultation guide. You may be contacted for more information regarding your 
response. If you do not wish to be contacted, please indicate this in your response. 
 
The IWG will consider feedback gathered through the consultation as it reviews and 
refines its recommendations to the Board. 
 
 

Contact Information 
 
Written submissions (including electronic submissions) may be directed to: 
 

The Plumber Industry Working Group 
c/o Manager – Policy, Legislation and Board Operations 

Apprenticeship Manitoba 
Economic Development, Investment, Trade and Natural Resources 

200-111 Lombard Ave. 
Winnipeg, MB   R3B 0T4 
Phone:  204-945-3337 

Fax:  204-948-2539 
Email: apprenticeshipboard@gov.mb.ca 

 
 
Thank you for taking the time to provide the Plumber IWG with feedback to this 
consultation.                                              
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Appendix A  
Proposed 2025 Level Chart:  
Plumber - Technical Training 

T=Theory hours    P= in-class practical hours 
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        Appendix B  

Current Level Chart:  
Plumber - Technical Training 

T=Theory hours    P= in-class practical hours 
 

 
 

 

 

 


